SUMMIT LAW GROUP®

a professional limited liability company

POLLY L. MCNEILL DID: (206) 676-7040

E-MAIL: pollym@summitlaw.com

August 4, 2003

Ms. Carole Washburn
Office of the Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W.
Olympia, Washington 98504-7250

RECEIVED
RECORDS MANAGEMENT

8 AUG -7 AM 8: 06

8 TATE OF WASH.
STATE OF WASH.
OTIL. AND TRANSP.
UTIL. AND TRANSP.

Re: Nonopposition to Application for Extension of Solid Waste Collection Authority by Ed's Disposal, Inc. (GA-079175/TG-020812)

Dear Secretary Washburn:

This letter is to communicate the fact that Waste Management of Washington, Inc. does not oppose granting the above-identified extension of authority for which Commission approval is sought by Ed's Disposal, Inc. The extension area requested is within the territory authorized for service by Waste Management, under its certificate of convenience of necessity No. G-237. However, the extension area is adjacent to and accessed through the City of East Richland, which is currently serviced by Ed's Disposal under a contract with the city. It makes sense for the company holding the East Richland contract to also service the requested extension area.

Waste Management does not intend to relinquish its authority for the extension area sought, or in any way waive its right to provide service in the area. However, the company does not object to an overlap of certificate rights that would result from approval of the application for extension sought by Ed's Disposal.

Posted

315 FIFTH AVE S SUITE 1000 SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 98104 telephone 206 676-7000 facsimile 206 676-7001 www.summitlaw.com

Ms. Carole Washburn August 6, 2003 Page 2

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

SUMMIT LAW GROUP PLLC

cc: Bob Schille

Cal Palmer

Steve Wheatley Leonard Deitrich